
  

Welcome! 
If you are new to our parish please complete a registration form or contact the parish 

office. Visitors, we’re glad you joined us today! 

Mass Times 
 

St. Theresa Parish 
 

Saturday 4:00pm  

Sunday 8:00 & 11:00am 
 

Confessions: 

Saturday  3:15-3:45pm  

 

Adoration: 

Wednesday  

9:00am–Noon 

Wednesday 6:00-7:00pm 

 
 

St. Mary Parish 
 

 

Sunday 9:30am 
   

Adoration: 

1st Thursday of the Month 

7:00-8:00pm 

Contact 
 

Office Hours: 

Monday—Wednesday  

9:00am—3:00pm 

Thursday 9:00—12:00noon 
 

Phone: 603-428-3325 

Fax:     603-428-4479 

Email: See Above. 
 

Parish Staff 
 

 

Parish Administrator 

Msgr. EddyBisson 

Weekend Assistant:   

Fr. Maurice Abasilim 
 

Deacon:  

Wayne Bolduc 
 

St. Theresa Religious 

Education Director:  

Mary Corsetti  
 

Bookkeeper:  

Dolly Megens 

Sacraments 
Baptism: Performed on the first Sunday of the month.  Please make arrangements in advance by contacting the 

parish office. 

Marriage Preparation: Arrangements must be made at least six months in advance. Please contact the parish 

office prior to making other arrangements. 

 

If you, or someone you know, would like more information about Catholicism, please contact the parish office. 

St. Theresa Parish                                                 
158 Old West Hopkinton Road   

P.O. Box 729 

Henniker, NH 03242 

The Communities of 
St. Mary Parish                                                 

38 Church Street  

Hillsboro, NH 03244 

Mailing address same as St. Theresa 

Email: office@sttheresachurch.comcastbiz.net  

CATHOLIC CHARITIES 

Su McKinnon, M.ED 

      603-228-1108  

WEB SITE 

 

www.ShowerofRoses.org 

FEBRUARY 05, 2017 
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Mass Intentions 

 
Sat      Feb. 04   4:00 p.m. 

  Irene Curveiller & Yvonne Brown 

  by the Myers family 
     

Sun  Feb. 05  8:00 a.m. 

  Herve E. Blumers  by Richard Arms 
    
Sun      Feb. 05 11:00 a.m. 

  Loretta Siebeneck 101st birthday 

  by Richard & Bonnie Quinn   
                 

Mon    Feb. 06  8:30 a.m. 

  Virginia & Dorothy Arms 

  by Richard Arms 
      
Wed    Feb. 08  NO MASS  
   
Sat      Feb. 11   4:00 p.m. 

  Richard & Susan Arms 50th  wedding 

`  anniversary by Richard Arms 
     

Sun  Feb. 12             8:00 a.m. 

  Raymond Damour by Denise Damour
     
Sun      Feb. 12 11:00 a.m. 

  Edward Gratton by Barbara Gratton 

 

Coming Events 
 

Feb. 05th Religious Education   

     9:15-10:30 am 

Feb. 12th          Religious Education 

      9:15-10:30 am 

 

Feb. 19th Divine Mercy Devotions 

      2:30 p.m. 

  
   

Men's Prayer Group 

1st & 3rd Wednesday of the month 

7:00 - 8:00 pm in the library at St. Theresa's 

Building Debt  

   

Building Debt (1/3/17)              $     500,149.25 

Principal  Payment (1/10/17)             $         6,216.67  

4% Interest Payment (1/10/17)             $         1,683.33 

Updated Building Debt ( 1/10/17 ) $   493,932.58 

 

Pledges and Donations     

Total Debt Rec’d this month              $        4,959.00  

Debt Reduction this week                         $           195.00 

Building Fund Balance (01/29/17)             $        1,571.93 

January 29, 2017 

 

Parish Offertory    $      3,607.57 

Offertory online 1/23-1/27/17  $           96.93 

Seminarian Fund   $           45.00   

Stipends    $         400.00 

Solemnity of Mary   $           25.00 

Votive Candles    $           57.95 

 

THANK YOU FOR YOUR CONTINUED SUPPORT 

 

Sanctuary Lamp Memorial 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The sanctuary Lamp (the candle burning near the    

tabernacle) signals Jesus’ Eucharistic presence in the  

tabernacle  It burns constantly, 24 hours a day!  If you 

would like to “sponsor” the burning of the   Sanctuary 

Lamp in memory of a loved one, you are welcome to 

do so!  Simply contact the parish office.                   

The offering is $10 for any given week...from       

Sunday through Saturday. 

 

This week the lamp will be burning for  

Sheila Taylor Munson 

SECOND COLLECTION TODAY 

DEBT REDUCTION 

 

NEXT WEEKEND 2/12/17 

DIOCESAN CATHOLIC SCHOOL EDUCATION 

 

 

 

 

 

 

COFFEE AND DONUTS TODAY 

AFTER 8:00 A.M. MASS 
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teer at diocesan parishes, schools and camps. Some       examples 

are: lectors, ushers, catechists, day care staff and    volunteers, 

Catholic school volunteers, Boy Scout leaders, CYO coaches, 

youth ministers, members of pastoral and finance councils, choir 

directors and members, and parish outreach workers. 

The Serving Christ, Serving Others Code of Conduct is available 

online at catholicnh.org/codeofconduct or, if you would like a 

printed copy, please contact the office. 

SPIRITUAL ADOPTEES: 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

  How wonderful, through the love of our parents, we have    

begun our life in our mother's womb.  When we began, we were 

called a ZYGOTE and were the size of a grain of sand.  Our cells 

began to multiply immediately after our mother's egg and father's 

sperm were joined.  Within a week we were implanted in the 

wall of our mother's uterus and we began to draw nutrition from 

her.  We are now called a BLASTOCYST and we measure about 

0.1-0.2 mm in diameter.  Our mother's hormone level have 

changed so we can be nourished and grow for the next nine 

months.  Our hearts will begin beating when we are      between 

18-25 days.  Our  arms, legs, eyes, ears, nose and mouth begin to 

take form. 

  

AMAZING FACT: At fetilization, every bit of genetic            

information necessary for our development is present.  The 

"program" for everything is there: hair and eye color, skin tone, 

height-even likely giftedness as a pianist, vocalist, computer   

programmer, finding a cure for all cancers or bringing world 

peace. 

  

Unfortunately some of our parents are not pleased with our    

conception and are thinking of killing us.  Please spiritually 

adopt us and pray each day for our survival. 

Please welcome Fr. Marcel Martel to our parishes.  

Next weekend Fr. Marcel will be celebrating all the 

masses at St. Theresa and St. Mary. 

 

Please take the time to stop by and welcome him to 

our parish communities. 

REVEREND MARCEL MARTEL 

FIRST COMMUNTION SIGN UP 

 

If you have not already called the office to schedule your child 

for first communion, please do so as soon as possible.  At this 

time both masses are half filled.   

 

Thank You, 

Mary Corsetti 

 

Office phone number is 428-3325 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

2’ND ANNUAL ST. THERESA/ST. MARY MARDI GRAS 

PARTY AND WELCOME FOR FR. MARCEL! 

 

Sponsored by the Youth Ministry, Knights of         

Columbus and Pastoral Council.  Bring your favorite 

side dish or dessert to share, welcome Fr. Marcel and 

have fun with a bonfire, sledding, games, food and 

more! 

 

Saturday February 25th, after the 4pm mass. 

 

Watch the bulletin and narthex for more details. 
 

http://www.catholicnh.org/assets/Documents/ChildSafety/Policies/CodePolicy-2011.pdf
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                         St. Theresa Parish Prayer Chain 

 
 

June Antle,  Richard Aucoin, Leonard Bienvenue, Amanda Brown, Emma Cook Bates,  Susan Bullock,  Claire Carty,               

Doris Cook, Paul Crowley, Lisa DeLeon, Elizabeth D’Orazio,  Lynda Hill, Ken Hudson, Peter and LisaMarie Lind,                 

Norma Metzger,  Brianna Murdough, Sheila Miller,   Pam Monaghan, Katie Otterson,  Joanne Palisi, Shawna Poisson, Peter Paul, 

Henry Rossander, Jonathan Ruiz,  Susan Smith, Donald Le Talien, Sean and Robin Theodore , Judy Fairbanks 

Vocations Chalice 
 

 

 

 

 

If you are a registered parishioner of St. Theresa    

Parish and would like to take home the Vocations 

Chalice for a week of  dedicated prayer for vocations, 

please sign-up on the          

Vocations  table in the Narthex under the stained 

glass window of Mary.  

 

This week the chalice will be taken home by 

Karen & David Dufault 

who will pray a special prayer for vocations every day 

this week.. 

SEMINARIAN MINISTRY 

 

It is time to send our seminarians their pre-lent goody 

boxes.  At this writing, we have thirteen.  This  

 weekend of there arebe pre-addressed priority boxes 

on a table in the narthex.  

 

Please take one, fill it with anything you think the   

seminarians would like to receive, and mail it out by 

the next weekend so they will receive them a week  

before Ash Weds. which is March 1st.  Thank you for 

your continued support of our seminarians one of 

which may one day be our pastor. 

 

Jeannine Aucoin, co-ordinator 

Note from Fr Thom 
 

Hello to everyone at St Theresa and St Mary parishes! Before your new pastor arrives I still wanted to thank you 

all for your cards, gifts, and words of support over the past couple months. Several people asked how things have 

been and I guess I will settle on describing things as "challenging". My first day in Rochester I had a funeral and 

had to start lining up interviews for a new office assistant. Breaking pipes, a failing heating system, computer 

programs not working, and four funerals the week of Christmas was followed by the Pastoral associate            

developing bleeding on the brain. Taking over her work and getting it organized so that parishioners and other 

staff could keep things going took a couple of weeks. The possibility or her dying so soon after the pastor died 

weighs heavily on the people here. Most days I spend telling everyone "Keep praying; we will get through this."  

 

There have, of course, been some lighter moments. This past Sunday a flying squirrel went bounding by me as I 

was preaching. After a brief disruption a woman of the parish caught it in her bare hands and tossed it outside! 

The "Sons of Italy" meet here and I still plan on infiltrating them. The dogs are delighted that a fisher cat        

dismembered something in the woods behind the residence and they try every day to eat it or roll in it.  

 

As you prepare to receive your new pastor I also wanted to say that I pray your own transition goes well. I do ask 

you to remember that he is not there to replace me, but to be your shepherd in following Christ. Together I     

suspect you will do things I would have never thought of, and I look forward to hearing about them when our 

paths cross again from time to time. 

 

God Bless, 

Fr Thom 
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ST. MARY  
Upcoming Meetings 

 

 

Exposition of the Blessed Sacrament 

First Thursday of the month 7:00 –8:00 p.m. 
 

Social Committee 

Meets the 1st Wednesday of the month @ 9:00 a.m.  

in the rectory 

For more information contact Diana Downward @  

464-3199 

Knights of Columbus 

Meets the 2nd Wednesday of the Month at 7:00 p.m. 

For information call Philip Womersley @ 428-3145 

 

Outreach Meeting 

Last Monday of the Month at 1:00 p.m. 
 

 

Faith Sharing Meeting and Potluck 

 for more info call Mary Plater at 464-4034 

Next meeting February 8th At 10:00 a.m. 

St. Mary Prayer Chain   
                        

 

Vera Barone, Alan Bessette, Doris Borges, Maureen Burger,  Christina Bryer, Louise Castner, Yvonne Chesna,                        

Michael Chouinard, Paul Crowley, Lori & Steven Carrington, Claire Carty, Bea Cusick, Norris Dozois, Peter Dubuque,            

Jim and Wendy Dumais, Nadja Endreson, Roberta Pletcher, Sandy F.,  Lucy Gaudet, 1st Lt. Brandon Gillett,  Richard Grimard,  

Marion Grifiin, Jackie Hemenway, CJ, Travis Kocur,  JL, Bonnie Lapointe, Denice & Ronnie Latouche,  Jordan Leishman,   

Joan McMinn, The Morin Family, Marsha Mills, Anne Morrissette, Brianna Murdough , Paige, Jon and Heather Plater, HM,   

Rosalie Mogavero, Regina Paquette, Fr. Jeff  Paveglio, JR, Marlies Radermacher, RJ, Joann Russell, Harold Sullivan,               

Michael Weber,  CW 

 

Sanctuary Lamp Memorial 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

The sanctuary Lamp (the candle burning near 

the   tabernacle) signals Jesus’ Eucharistic 

presence in the  tabernacle.  It burns           

constantly, 24 hours a day!   

 
 

January 29, 2017 
 

Parish Offertory     $       1,457.00  

Online Offertory 1/23-1/27/17  $          160.28 

Stipends    $   80.00           

Seminarian Fund   $              5.00  

  
 

THANK YOU FOR YOUR CONTINUED SUPPORT 

 

 

Mass Intentions 
 

 

  
Sun.  Feb. 05        9:30 a. m. 

  Dick Cullen by Jon Rheault 

 

Tue.  Feb. 07          8:30 a.m. 

  Souls in Purgatory 
      

Thu.  Feb. 09        8:30 a.m. 

  Readings of the day and  Chalice of  

  strength  for priests. 

 

Sun.  Feb. 12        9:30 a.m. 

  Alida Vallee 

OLD PALMS 

 

Baskets have been set up in the church entrance for 

anyone who wishes to bring in their old palms to be 

burnt for Ash Wednesday. 

 

 

 

 

 

The Knights of Columbus will be holding a tootsie roll drive at 

all the masses this weekend.  The money collected will help 

sponsor a disabled camper at Camp Fatima in Gilmanton Iron 

Works this summer.  Last year we were able to send $748.00 to 

the camp in which campers with several disabilities went in a 

Kayak for the first time.  They played games and sang songs at 

meal time.  This is a worthy cause and an opportunity for you to 

help those who need friendship and enjoyment,   

Thank you for your support and God Bless You. 

Philip Womersley 

Grand Knight 


